ROBINSON & COLEUR

KENNETH C. BALDWIN

280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06103-3597 Main (860) 275-8200 Fax (860) 275-8299 kbaldwin@rc.com Direct (860) 275-8345

January 16, 2008

Via Hand Delivery

Mr. S. Derek Phelps Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 353 - Application of Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the Construction, Maintenance and Operation of a Wireless Telecommunications Facility at 38 Maple Street in Kent, Connecticut

Dear Mr. Phelps:

Enclosed please find an original and twenty (20) copies of the Applicant's Responses to Siting Council Interrogatories in the above-referenced docket. Also enclosed is the original and twenty (20) copies of the determination letter from the Connecticut Commission on Culture & Tourism, Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) stating that the proposed Kent tower site will have no adverse effect on cultural resources listed or eligible for listing on the National Register of Historic Places. I should note that the SHPO included a condition in its determination letter. This condition is consistent with conditions imposed by the Council regarding removal of the tower if it is not used for a period of six months.

We will seek to have each of these items entered into the record as full exhibits in Docket No. 353.

Sincerely,

Kenneth C. Baldwin

Law Offices

BOSTON

HARTFORD

NEW LONDON

STAMFORD

WHITE PLAINS

NEW YORK CITY

SARASOTA

www.rc.com

KCB/kmd Enclosures

HART1-1443637-1



Connecticut Commission on Culture & Tourism

October 24, 2006

Historic Preservation & Museum Division

Mr. Kenneth C. Baldwin Robinson & Cole 280 Trumbull Street Hartford, CT 06106

59 South Prospect Street Hartford, Connecticut 06106 Subject:

Proposed Telecommunications Facility

38 Maple Street Kent, Connecticut Verizon Wireless

(v) 860.566.3005 (f) 860.566.5078

Dear Mr. Baldwin:

The State Historic Preservation Office is in receipt the above-referenced project, submitted for review and comment pursuant to the National Historic Preservation Act and in accordance with Federal Communications Commission regulations.

After an on-site inspection facilitated by use of a 150' crane, this office has determined that while the proposed installation is partially visible from certain limited areas within the town center, it appears to have <u>no adverse effect</u> on cultural resources listed or eligible for listing on the National Register of Historic Places, with the following condition:

if not in use for six consecutive months, the antennae and equipment shall be removed by the telecommunications facility owner. This removal shall occur within 90 days of the end of such six-month period.

The State Historic Preservation Office appreciates the opportunity to provide R&C with this evaluation. Please contact Susan Chandler, Historical Architect, should you have additional questions concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

Karen Senich

Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer